Minutes of the June 6, 2012 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center
Present: John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Pat Desbiens, Laura Fiske, Madeline Patterson, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider, and Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Bill Bechtel.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.
The minutes of the May 2, 2012 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Laura Fiske, seconded by Pat Desbiens. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the March, April and May 2012 Treasurer’s Reports. The Chapter’s asset balance is $6,260. John has invested $3,000 in a “Chapter Note” with the Club.  The Club has paid the dues share through March, and is two months behind.  As of May, the Club has corrected errors in dues payments from 2011. John allocated the $200 payment to Bob Aspholm for painting the Adirondack chair that was donated to the Club’s fundraiser to the Club Donations budget line.  The reports were approved unanimously on a motion by John Caffry, seconded by Tricia Lockwood. 

John Schneider presented the updated Chapter membership data.  As of March 2012, GF-S is the largest chapter in the Club, by all measures, and membership is the highest it has been since 2010.  [But see Membership report below.]  Gretchen Steen suggested doing a mailing to at-large members in the area.  Mo Coutant will look into it.

Mo gave the Chapter Chair’s Report.  The Club is looking for volunteers for the Campground Host program at Heart Lake.  She was contacted by a consultant who is working on a west side of Lake George trails master plan, who would like an ADK rep on the planning committee.  Mo will look into it.  She also reported that Albany Chapter member Jim Israel is trying to set up a regional ADK events calendar – no action was taken.  Mo also reported on various upcoming clean-up days and other events.

Jim Schneider reported that he is working on the update to the firetower book: “Views From On High.  He has been working with Jack Freeman and will do outreach to “Friends of” groups.  He hopes that next year the Chapter will provide financial support for the 2nd edition.  He suggested possibly using the memorial donations made in honor of Alan Clark for this purpose.  He will also work to promote the Winter Firetower Challenge at the same time.  [Madeline Patterson arrived.]
John Caffry reported for the Conservation Committee, in the absence of Chair Jacki Bave, and updated the Committee on the proposed Township 40 and NYCO amendments to Article 14, the proposed ADK lean-to policy resolution, the Tahawus Railroad and the ACR project in Tupper Lake.

Jonathan Lane, YMG Chair, reported that the Group will have more outings this year because another member has become an outings leader.

Mo Coutant and Linda Ranado reported on the planning for the Annual Dinner.  Folksinger Peggy Lynn will be the entertainer.  Her fee is within the budgeted amount.
Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, reported that as of April, membership was down, due in part to the Club purging lapsed members, so the Chapter is behind Albany again, by 10 households.
John Schneider suggested re-doing Chapter t-shirts, which has not been done in a long time.  After much positive feedback, he said that he will look into it.

George Sammons, Website Chair, said that he is working on reducing the amount of spam that comes to people whose e-mail addresses are on the website and that he is also re-working the look of the website.
Outings Co-chair, Alison Darbee, reported that Steve Mackey has recruited 3 more outings leaders who will lead High Peaks trips.

Laura Fiske, Nominating Committee Chair, reported that there are still spots to fill.

Mo reported for the Programs Committee, in the absence of Chair Sarah King, and provided an update on the 2012/2013 programs.

Mo reported that ADK is working with the Ragnar Relay.  The Relay will pay ADK for each ADK member who volunteers at the race.  The Club and ADK would split this payment for any Chapter members that volunteer.  She suggested using part of the split to buy gifts for the volunteers.  She will work on publicizing this.  
Mo and Jim Schneider said that the website linking rubric is still a work in progress.  

In the absence of Tom Ellis, on a motion by Gretchen Steen, seconded by John Caffry, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:32 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – September 5, 2012, 7:00, at Carl R’s in Queensbury.
